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Water plan draws opposition from conservation groups

Mon Feb 6 2006

By Aldo Santin

GRASSROOTS opposition is forming against a plan to pipe water 100 kilometres from the Sandilands Provincial Forest aquifer to a treatment plant in Morris.

Conservation groups and municipalities in the area said the plan from the Pembina Valley Water Co-operative is missing key information that would demonstrate a need for the water and the impact the project would have on residential wells that rely on the aquifer.

The Rural Municipality of Piney, where the aquifer is located, recently passed a resolution requesting that Manitoba Conservation request a Clean Environment Commission hearing on the project. The well head is proposed to be located near the village of Sandilands, in the RM of Piney, and residents there say the plan contains no information on what impact the proposal would have on their wells.

Questions have also been raised by the environmental group Save Our Seine Inc., and the Rat River and Seine River Conservation District, which are both requesting a Clean Environment Commission hearing.

"We're an organization that's concerned about sustainable use of water resources in this area," said Patrick Watson, district manager of the conservation district. "We want to know what exactly is going on, but they won't provide it."

The Conservation department said the first phase of the project involves moving groundwater from the forest by pipeline to Morris, and then using the water co-operatives pipeline network. That would make the water available to 45,000 customers in the south central area of Manitoba to alleviate water shortages.

The Conservation department is inviting comments on the plan, which must be submitted by the end of day today.

Sam Schellenberg, CEO of the Pembina Valley Water Co-operative, said his agency wants access to the aquifer in the event of a drought situation. Schellenberg dismissed criticisms of the agency's proposal, adding that it's very detailed and contains all the relevant information.

"The proposal is very detailed and specific." He said the agency needs a supplemental supply of water in the event flows through the Red River reach drought proportions.

Schellenberg said dramatically low levels in the Red River in 1988 threatened the area. He also noted that the area serviced by the agency has seen a lot of development in the intervening years and it couldn't sustain a similar event.

Schellenberg said construction on the $10-million pipeline could be completed within 12 to 24 months of the Conservation department approving the plan.
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